

From: Corrina Guardipee-Hall corrinag@bps.k12.mt.us

Subject: [All District Distribution:8782] Tribal Shut down beginning SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2020 - BD Meeting 9/25/20 to make a decision also

Date: September 24, 2020 at 4:37 PM

To: District All districtall@bps.k12.mt.us

CG

PUBLIC NOTICE FROM THE BLACKFEET TRIBAL BUSINESS COUNCIL - SEPTEMBER 24, 2020 - 3:00 P.M.

Due to the rising numbers of active COVID-19 cases on the Blackfeet Reservation, the Blackfeet Tribal Business Council, in an emergency meeting today, authorized a 14 day mandatory shut down of the entire reservation beginning Sunday, September 27, 2020 at 11:59 p.m.

This will allow individuals to get all the supplies they need.

The shut down was based upon the recommendation by our Public Health Officials. For every 2 tests, 1 is positive.

Blackfeet Community Hospital will also be going back to a Phase 1 closure.

Everyone needs to take this serious. Reservation wide, there are 83 active cases as of today and a few hundred on quarantine. COVID-19 can affect everyone, regardless of age or health.

Law Enforcement will be on full force to cite and fine individuals not complying with the shut down.

We remind everyone to follow the CDC guidelines and Blackfeet Tribe Ordinance 121.

Contact:

Blackfeet Tribe

338-3513 or 338-2946 if you have questions.

The Browning School Board of Trustees will be meeting on this subject tomorrow at 12:00 pm. virtually. An announcement will be made immediately after the meeting outlining the recommendation and their decision.

Corrina L. Guardipee-Hall ED.S.
Browning Public Schools
Superintendent

'In the course of making decisions, ask yourself what is best for kids!'

--

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "District All" group.

To post to this group, send email to districtall@bps.k12.mt.us

To view past messages, visit this group at

<http://groups.google.com/a/bps.k12.mt.us/group/districtall?hl=en>